	MINUTE NUMBERS 137 - 138 



Minutes of Licensing Committee

Meeting Date:

Thursday, 16 June 2005 starting at 7.00pm


Present:

Councillor C Sterry (Chairman)

Councillors:


In attendance:  Chief Executive, Director of Legal Services, Environmental Health 
Manager.

132

APOLOGIES



Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Councillors 


D Bailey, J Holgate and D Taylor. 

133

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 7 April 2005 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

134

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest at the meeting.

135

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation.

136

PROGRESS REPORT

The Director of Legal Services submitted a report informing members that since the last meeting of the Committee there had been an increase in the number of applications received.  The problem of the low level of applications received had been discussed by Government Ministers at the Department of Culture, Media and Sport and the meeting also included representatives from the licensed trade.  It had been stated that independent operators in particular were not aware of new responsibilities/implications and had not been applying.  In addition, the requirement to provide a plan of the premises was cited by the trade as a principal reason for delay in applications.

The Director of Legal Services also submitted a copy of guidance for responsible authorities which had been issued by the Local Authorities Co-ordinators for Regulatory Services.

Discussion then took place regarding the apparent lack of public awareness regarding applications which were being made for variations to premises licences at various establishments.  Members asked whether it would be possible for the Council to send out information letters to persons directly affected by the applications as was already done with planning applications, but the Director of Legal Services informed them that it was not a requirement of the Act and might be seen as the Council attempting to solicit objections to applications which would then have to be considered by the Licensing Committee.  It was agreed that Parish Councils should be made more aware of the role that they could take in this matter and that an item should be placed on the next meeting of the Parish Council’s Liaison Committee.

RESOLVED:
That the report of the Director of Legal Services be noted.

137

LIST OF APPLICATIONS RECEIVED TO DATE

The Director of Legal Services submitted for information a list of applications received under the Licensing Act 2003 up to and including 3 June 2005.  

RESOLVED:
That the report of the Director of Legal Services be noted.

138

LIST OF APPLICATIONS GRANTED UNDER DELEGATED POWERS

The Director of Legal Services submitted for information a list of applications which had already been granted under delegated powers.  

RESOLVED:
That the report of the Director of Legal Services be noted.

The meeting closed at 7.57pm.

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Paul Timson (414403).
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